

Gene and Robin Trask

Missionaries to the **La Moskitia**Region of Honduras

Sending church:
Pleasant View Baptist Church,
Taylors, SC
Pastor Bill South



Support Address:
MWBM
PO Box 519
Braselton, GA 30517

Personal Information:

PO Box 1464
c. Trenton, GA 30752
(423) 428-8358
genetrask@mwbm.org
traskgr.wixsite.com/traskfamily

May June 2023

Dear Praying Friends and Supporters,



Praise the Lord the tent made it in! We did a test run setting it up and hopefully learned a few things on how to "do it right". Sunday morning we had service under the tent, and had a prayer of dedication for it. That morning after the service, a young man named Jonathan stayed around and wanted to talk with me. So we sat for about 2 hours to answer his question,



"How do you seek after God?" I, of course, told him that the first step in seeking the Lord is salvation. Then in the end, he agreed to come back each night during the week and we would do a 1-hour study. I asked him to think about, and review his life to see, "How and when did you change from being lost to a righteous person?" I told him our classes would be about salvation. The first night the theme was "All are



sinners". We are born that way from Adam. So how did it happen that now you say you are righteous? The second night was "What is sin?". The third night

was "God's gift". (eternal life) The fourth night was "Repentance". By this time he was already talking about being convicted of different things in his life. The fifth night was "Not by works". Even if a dog



learned to meow, chase rats, and never barked again, he would still be a dog. Lost sinners quit doing bad things and start doing good things, but they are still lost sinners. I gave him his homework for the next class, "How to get saved" and then I was ready to pray and dismiss, but he said he wanted to pray and ask for this. "For what?" I asked. "I want to get saved now", he said. So in a wonderful sinner's prayer

of his own, he asked the Lord to save him. Praise the Lord!!!



If you happen to be able to reference our last prayer letter, the dry season is over, the rain is here. Praise the Lord! He will bring forth the harvest, one by one, as the Spirit draws them...AMEN!!!



The man Smeli gave his testimony in church Sunday morning. He has continued to come each week to study. We are now studying Baptism. He was concerned that he had gotten baptized when he was a teenager. He had realized that that baptism was not valid, but he was not sure what to do. So instead of just telling him, I encouraged him to come, and we would look at the scriptures that talk about baptism and what it is and is not.

We have apparently given out over 3,000 Bibles already since 2021. Thanks to two donations that came in, we were able to bring the other 7,000 on out here. Bro. Leroy Rolston was so kind in letting us store them in his literature warehouse, and he and his men loaded the remaining 376 boxes on the truck to send them to us. The morning that the boat arrived here, the Lord held the rain off long enough for us to get them unloaded and in the house. That was a busy morning unloading the Bibles, and also the tent came in on the same trip. Later that afternoon we set the tent up to learn how to do it before the revival meeting. I had hoped for 300 chairs, but as these are wide and comfy, we settled for 240.

Our first tent revival starts the end of this week on the 29th of June. I am excited to see what the Lord is some to do in hearts. We have such a longing and aching in our heart for the folks here to understand what salvation is. With the ones that have been saved over the last year, we are wanting to use their testimonies as well to help the people see clearly how a person needs to and can be saved.

On a more personal note, my mom is 96 years old, and Dad is almost 91. Back in May we had a scare with Mom, she apparently got dehydrated to the point that she became unresponsive and could not be woke up. Her kids were called in thinking it was her last days, but with IV and fluids she recovered and health wise, she is almost back to where she was before the the episode. With that, I have felt the need/desire to go and visit with them for a few days. We are looking at being in the US for the last two weeks of September and the first 2 weeks of October. Off and on, we are hoping to spend about a week with them. We greatly appreciate your understanding in these days as we are trying to be very conscious of the cost of travel and responsibilities of the ministry here.

I realize that by the time you get this letter the revival will be over, however we do thank you for praying for us and for the work. We are looking with anticipation to be able to give a report of the meeting. The devil has hated tent revivals since the days that my Dad held them in Missouri and Illinois. So we are asking for a move of the Holy Spirit in hearts, safety, and that the tent does not get blown away its first time out.

In His Service,

Gene and Robin Trask